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Pool Permits Now Required 
 
For those residents or property owners who are considering putting in a pool, 

hot tub, or other water feature, please note that a permit will be required. 

Please email feedback@whereyoubelong.ca for more details.  

Niverville Welcomes New Physician in the Spring of 2022 
March 7, 2022 

The Town of Niverville and the Board of Niverville Health Care Services Inc., are pleased to  

welcome a new physician to Open Health Niverville this spring. Dr. Lila Boroditsky will be starting 

a full-time practice in Niverville on June 1, 2022. 

Dr. Boroditsky provides general family medicine for all ages from pediatric to geriatric individuals. 

She has extensive family medicine background having practiced in Winnipeg for over 10 years. 

Dr. Boroditsky will be accepting new patients to begin her practice at Open Health Niverville.  

A priority period starting with Niverville residents (living within postal codes R0A 1E0, R0A 0A1, 

R0A 0A2) will open on March 7th, 2022, and run for a duration of one-month.  

An update will be posted on April 8th, 2022, on the Open Health Niverville Facebook page and 

website regarding remaining capacity (if any) and eligibility requirements for the next intake. 

Due to the great need for family practitioners in our region, we anticipate a large number of  

requests to come into the clinic. To alleviate strain on our phone lines, we have created an email 

address (noted below) for new patient registrations only. Any calls regarding registering with 

Open Health Niverville will be directed to the email.  

If you are interested in registering and meet the above noted criteria, please email  

register@openhealthniv.com and include the following: 

-  full legal names of all household members you wish to register 

-  daytime phone number 

-  civic address and mailing address including postal code 

-  please do not include medical information in your email 

The registration email will allow our staff to contact you and schedule a “Meet and Greet”  

appointment. These appointments establish whether the provider-patient relationship is mutually 

agreeable. Please note, if you already have a registered provider at Open Health, there will be no 

switching permitted*. If you have a provider within the surrounding rural communities (excluding 

Winnipeg), we will also be unable to fulfill your request for registration at the clinic. 

If you live outside of the Niverville area, please check the Open Health Niverville website and  

Facebook page in the coming weeks for updates on possible open registration spaces. We will 

not be compiling a waitlist at this time. 

*Due to Dr. Mairi having to reduce her panel size, previously registered patients who have not 

been seen by Dr. Mairi since November 2020, would be eligible to submit an email for  

registration with Dr. Boroditsky (excluding Winnipeg residents or those outside of the catchment 

area). 

This is an exciting announcement for the community as we continue to work on expanding health 

services in our growing community. Welcome to the team, Dr. Boroditsky!  
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Public Notice is hereby given that the Town of  

Niverville intends to conduct the following Pesti-

cide Control Program during 2022: 

1. To control noxious weeds on road allowances,  

 public reserves and parks within the munici-

 pality, the Town may use the herbicides Fiesta, 

 Round Up, 2-4-D Amine 600, and Curtail M.  

 The program will run from May 1, 2022 to  

 October 31, 2022 using a ground sprayer. 

2. To control populations of nuisance mosquitos, 

 the Town may larvicide using Aquabac 

 200g.  

 

This program will commence from May 1, 2022 

to October 31, 2022. 

All pesticides and procedures applied will be in  

accordance with federal laws and  

recommendations of the Manitoba Department 

of Agriculture. 

The public may send written submissions or  

objections within 15 days of the publication 

of this notice to the department below: 

Manitoba Conservation & Climate 

Environment Approvals Branch 

1007 Century Street, Winnipeg, MB, R3H 0W4 

Spring Break Camps! 

Dates: March 28—April 1 
Time: 9:00 am—4:00 pm 
Ages 6-12  

Limited spots remain! Register 
by March 21, 2022. 

Niverville Book Club 
March Book: The Nest  by  
Cynthia D’Aprix Sweeney 
Meeting Date: March 24, 
8:00 PM 

TOWN OF NIVERVILLE PROPOSED MUNICIPAL PESTICIDE PROGRAM 

Spring is coming! (at least that’s what the calendar says…) 
  
Operations staff have been busy preparing for the spring melt by removing snow from ditch-

es around Town. Steaming of culverts is anticipated to follow, with priority for culvert cleaning 

being focused on the areas where there is the greatest risk of flooding for homes. During the 

melting season, staff monitor culverts and flooding conditions throughout the Town on a daily 

basis. In the event that your house is experiencing a flooding emergency, please call the 

Town’s emergency contact number  (204-388-4600 ext. 1111) and leave a message including a call-back tele-

phone number. Residents are encouraged to remove snow from around foundations to facilitate the water flow-

ing away from homes and ensure that sump pumps are in working order.  

Did You Know? 
 

Access over Town Property: Permission is required to use Town 
property as access to your property when conducting landscaping 
or building/renovation projects. Before beginning a project, please 
contact the Town Office to complete the required paperwork and 
submit a damage deposit. 
 
Spring Road Restrictions: Road restrictions will soon be coming 
into effect. Please check the provincial website for dates (https://
www.gov.mb.ca/mit/srr/index.html) and the Town’s website for an 
up to date road access map. https://www.whereyoubelong.ca/town-
services/community-services/operations-department/ 
 
Recycling pick-up: Green Acres Disposal Services has terminated 
their contract with the Town for recycling collection. The Town has 
subsequently contracted with Bristal Hauling for these services. 
 
Banking with RBC? Residents are now able to add the Town of 
Niverville as a payee with online banking for both utility and tax pay-
ments. Please ensure you are choosing the appropriate account 
(taxes or utilities) when making payments online to ensure funds are 
applied correctly. 

Residents are reminded that the Niverville Fire Hall is not a staffed 
fire hall; the answering service is checked only a few times a week 
and this is not the number to call for emergency response.  You are 
welcome to leave messages regarding non emergency items or 
alternately email firechief@whereyoubelong.ca or reach out via Fa-
cebook for all non emergency items.   
 

IN THE EVENT OF AN EMERGENCY CALL 911 

Check out these and other  
programs and events at: 
www.whereyoubelong.ca 

Community Garage Sale 
May 6 & 7,2022 
To register your address call 
204-388-4600 ext. 3 or email 
recreation@whereyoubelong.ca 
Registration deadline is May 4th 
by 12pm. 
Maps will be printed with all 
garage sale locations. Stay 
tuned for map release date. 


